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MEMORANDUM





To:
Burleson Smith, USDA, 1400 Independence Avenue SW, 202 Whitten Building, Washington DC 20250 
From:
Paul Jepson, Director of the Integrated Plant Protection Center, and State IPM Coordinator for Oregon (jepsonp@science.oregonstate.edu) 

Date:

September 23rd, 2003
Subject:
Remaining uses, in selected crops, for list of 54 active ingredients that are currently under review.

I enclose (as attachments) summaries of expected remaining uses in 2003, for selected crops in Oregon, of the list of 54 pesticides that are currently under review. These summaries, for insecticides and herbicides, have been provided by two OSU extension specialists, with responsibilities in insect and weed management for the crops that they list, and many others within the state. Drs. Glenn Fisher and Jed Colquhoun work with county-based extension agents, commercial field staff, crop consultants, commodity groups and growers, undertaking education and research programs. They are in an excellent position to know the range of products used by growers, and the frequency and timing of application. I would emphasize that a very large number of minor crops are grown in Oregon, and that a more extensive survey would probably add considerably to this list. 
I made the request for this information to extension faculty in Oregon, following a request by Rick Melnicoe, Director of the Western Region IPM Center, at UC Davis. These summaries are intended to complement a similar summary submitted by Jane Thomas, of Washington State University, on September 5th, 2003. Many of her comments apply to crops throughout Pacific Norwest states, as do our own. I am State IPM Coordinator for Oregon, and Director of the Integrated Plant Protection Center, a research and education center with responsibilities for information gathering and delivery, and a number of specialized IPM programs within the state. 
Contact Information
Dr. Glenn Fisher, 
Professor and Extension Entomology Specialist 
Oregon State University                                      
Cordley Hall
Corvallis, Oregon  97331-2907 
Voice mail: 541 737.5502               
Fax: 541 737 3643  
Email: fisherg@science.oregonstate.edu 

Dr. Jed Colquhoun
Assistant Professor and Extension Weed Specialist
107 Crop Science Bldg.
Oregon State University
Corvallis, OR 97331
Phone: 541-737-8868
Fax: 541-737-3407
Email: jed.colquhoun@orst.edu 

Dr. Paul C. Jepson
Professor and Director, Integrated Plant Protection Center
Oregon State University,
Cordley Hall, 
Corvallis OR 97331-2907, USA
(541) 737-9082  IPPC office voice

 (541) 737-3080  Fax

Email: jepsonp@science.oregonstate.edu
